

## Coeur d'Alene School District NEWS RELEASE

For Immediate Release May 24, 2013

From: Laura Rumpler, Office of Communications & Public Information 208.771.3291 lrumpler@cdaschools.org

## T. W. CLARK CONSTRUCTION AWARDED CANFIELD REMODEL CONTRACT

Coeur d'Alene, ID – T. W. Clark Construction of Spokane Valley, Washington was awarded the Canfield Middle School Remodel and Additions general construction project for \$5,818,600 which is a base bid of \$4,964,000 plus alternate bids 1 and 2 for \$854,600. The Coeur d'Alene School District Board of Trustees awarded the project to T.W. Clark during a special board meeting held at 12 noon today.

The original project budget for Canfield was \$8.2M. "We are ecstatic that we've had a great competitive environment with four contractors vying for the Canfield project," stated Chief Operating Officer Wendell Wardell.

"T. W. Clark did an excellent job on our Ramsey Elementary remodel project and we are happy to be working with them again," stated Superintendent Hazel Bauman.

"We appreciate the pencil sharpening," stated Chairman Tom Hamilton. "It is very gratifying to know Canfield will get their much needed gym addition along with the remodel and redesign of the school."

Alternate number 1 is a gym addition for \$837,000. Alternate number 2 is video and audio for classrooms for \$17,600.

###